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USEFUL NUMBERS 
 
EMERGENCY SERVICES 
 
DOCTORS 
DURRINGTON Avon Valley Practice Surgery  01980 652378  
DURRINGTON Cross Plains Surgery    01980 652221  
UPAVON  Avon Valley Practice Surgery, Fairfield 01980 630221 
 

HOSPITAL 
 

SALISBURY DISTRICT HOSPITAL    01722 336262 
  
POLICE 
 

POLICE  101     
 

OTHERS  
 

ELECTRICITY    0800 072 72 82 
ENVIRONMENTAL AGENCY  0800 80 70 60     
FLOOD LINE     0345 988 1188  
GAS      0800 111 999   
PLAINWATCH    01980 674700    
  
DURRINGTON LINK 
 

LINK (Durrington & District)   01980 594857  
   
SCHOOLS 
 

DURRINGTON, Avon Valley Secondary School  01980 652467 
FIGHELDEAN, St Michael’s C of E Primary 01980 670268 
NETHERAVON, All Saints’ C of E Primary  01980 670339 
RUSHALL, Rushall C of E Primary   01980 630360    
PEWSEY, Pewsey Vale Secondary School  01672 565000  
 

WILTSHIRE COUNCIL 
 

BIN COLLECTIONS    0300 456 0102  
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/rubbish-collection-day  
 

HOUSEHOLD RECYCLING CENTRES (HRC)  
http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/household-recycling-centres  

WHAT CAN YOU DO TO REDUCE CRIME ON SALISBURY PLAIN?  
 

If any crime is taking place call 999 and do not under any circumstances challenge the 

offenders.  
Report suspicious activity to PLAINWATCH (01980 674700) or 
PLAINWATCH@landmarc.mod.uk. The more information received the better, e.g. time, 
place, vehicle registration, description of individuals and vehicles.  
 

Health and Safety reminder for all Military Training Areas and Ranges:  
 

Do not touch or tamper with Military debris.  
Wash your hands before you eat.  
Clean your footwear before you enter your car or home.  

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/household-recycling-centres
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The next  
Newsletter deadline is 

 

FRIDAY 
12th April 2019 

 

Emails are preferred but all 
items for inclusion, whether they 

are handwritten, typed or via   
e-mail, MUST be submitted by 

the deadline date. 
These articles may be handed in 

to any Newsletter Committee     
member.   

Please send e-mails to  
enfordnewsletter@gmail.com 

 

Enford Newsletter Committee 
reserves the right to reject or    

omit from publication any  
material that is considered by 

majority of Committee Members 
to be detrimental to any person 

or which is not in the best  
interest of the community as a 

whole.   
All letters and articles must be 
signed, but the Committee will 
withhold the name of the writer 

if this is requested when  
submitted. 
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A word from Philip Bromiley our Team Rector: 

An Easter kind of love 

Jesus’ message was simple, but radical. Love! and when you get tired of loving, love a bit 
more. Love God and love your neighbour, as much as you love yourself. Why is this  
radical? Well, to do it we have to change. Our hearts have to soften, so that we may learn 
how to love from the God who is love. 
 
Mel Gibson's film The Passion of the Christ is a difficult film to watch. There is a lot in it, 
but the most prominent feature of the film for me involves the utter weakness,  
vulnerability, and powerlessness of Jesus. Jesus takes on the cruelty and wickedness of 
the crowd. It’s harrowing. Why? Because He loves us, because He loves you. 
 
It's amazing how the greatest expressions of love come from positions of weakness. 
 
There is a true story of a pastor in an inner city church in New York. The neighbourhood 
was tremendously deprived and crime was high. One day, a Puerto Rican woman  
became involved in the church and was dramatically converted. She came to the pastor 
and asked if she could do something to help out. He asked her what her talents were, but 
she could think of nothing. She couldn't even speak English, but she loved children.  
So he put her on one of the church's buses that transported kids to church. Every week, 
she found a child, put them on her lap and whisper over and over the only words she had 
learned in English: "I love you. Jesus loves you."  
 
She became attached to one little boy in particular. The boy never made a sound.  
Each week, she would tell him all the way to Sunday School and all the way home, "I love 
you and Jesus loves you." One day, to her amazement, the little boy turned around and  
stammered, "I---I---I love you too!" Then he put his arms around her and gave her a big 
hug. That was 2:30 on a Sunday afternoon. At 6:30 that night, he was found dead.  
His own mother had beaten him to death.   
 
"I love you and Jesus loves you." Those  were some of the last words this little boy heard 
in his short life, from the lips of a Puerto Rican woman who could barely speak English.  
Where was God in this story? God is in the woman who was able to show God's love as 
best she could. God is also in the boy who was bruised and left for dead.  
 
Love came for us on a Cross. Three days later, love showed up again.  
Rev Philip Bromiley  
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, ENFORD  
Services 

PARISH NEWS  
 

Church AGM. This will be held in the Church at 6pm on  
Tuesday 23 April. Do come along and hear what we have been 
up to and what we are planning.   
 

Lent Lunch. Sue de Candole hosted this year's Lent Lunch which 
raised £103 for Christian Aid. Thank you for all who supported 
this worthy cause.   
 

Dates for your Diary for two fundraising events: 
 

 South London Jazz Orchestra Concert in the Church 7pm 
on Saturday 13 July. By popular demand a return visit after 
their stomping performance in October 2016. Come and 
dance in the aisles!  

 Annual Church Summer BBQ. 4 - 7pm outside the Church 
on Saturday 10 August. A relaxed occasion for us all to get 
together with our very own experts on the griddle  

 

Team Vicar Away. Rev Gale Hunt, will be taking a well-earned  
3 month sabbatical from the end of April. Whilst she is away our 
Team Rector, Philip Bromiley, will hold the fort; he can be  
contacted on 01980 258549.  

More information, help and details of other Avon Valley church services can be 

found on the website at www.avonriverteam.org.uk  

May 

Services in the 7 churches in the Avon River Team and Minutes of  
PCC meetings can be found at: www.avonriverteam.org.uk. 

April 

5th Holy Communion, 9.30am 

12th Team Service, Enford 10:30am  

19th Breakfast Church, 9.30am   

26th Evensong, 6pm 

7th Holy Communion, 9.30am 

14th Team Service, Durrington 10:30am  

21st Easter Day, Holy Communion 9.30am   

28th Evensong, 6pm 

http://www.avonriverteam.org.uk./
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Apology 
We’d like to apologise to Margaret Lock because the following message was not  

printed in full last month.  

 

Margaret and Rus would like to thank Clare and Andy for  
coming to her aid when she got snowbound recently. The family also 

add their thanks for their love and support with Rus following the  
sudden and unexpected death of a close family member.    
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          Tuesday April 23rd “Colette” 
 

 
Stan & Ollie is based on the later years of the lives 
of the comedy double act Laurel and Hardy, with 
Steve Coogan as Stan Laurel and and John C. Reilly 
as Oliver Hardy.  The film focuses on comedy duo's 
personal relationships while relating how they  
embarked on a gruelling music hall tour of the  
United Kingdom and Ireland during 1953 and  
struggled to get another film made.  

            Tickets £5.00 each 
To book tickets and for more information contact 01980 670501  

or e-mail: enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com   
 
 

Doors open 7.00pm   Film Starts at 7.30 pm   
Drinks available from the Bar 

 

Tuesday 25th June—title to be confirmed.  No Film Clun in July or August. 

Possible future titles : “First Man” “Vice”, “Mary Queen of Scots”,  “All is True” , 
“Can you ever forgive me”, “Phantom Thread” and ”The Wife”  

We always need your help in choosing films – please let us know of any films 
friends have recommended!  Would love to hear your suggestions.  

 If you would like to be included in our e-mail contact list for all  
Enford Village Hall events, including the film nights, please let us know. 

Lifts can be arranged if you let us know in advance. 

ENFORD VILLAGE HALL FILM CLUB 

 

Condolences to Pauline and family  

on the sad loss of Stan,  

a long-standing active member  

of the community. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Laurel_and_Hardy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stan_Laurel
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_C._Reilly
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Oliver_Hardy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Music_hall
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_Kingdom
mailto:enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com
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Thursday 11
th

 April 2019   7.00 pm 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meadow in my Garden Paul Jupp  
 

Paul’s company, Meadow in my Garden, is a community interest company 
based in Devizes, with a love of nature. Their seed mixes aim to transform any 
space, creating a magnificent patchwork of colour throughout the summer. 
They care about our world and want to do everything they can to help more 
people grow wildlife friendly flower meadows.  Paul will tell us how to do this.  
 

Do come and join us.  All are very welcome.   

 

Lifts can be arranged, please ask.  
 

Cost £4.00 
 

Plants for sale/coffee/tea/raffle. 
 

As always meetings are at Enford Village Hall, SN9 6DD.  
 

Starting time 7.15 pm Doors open 7.00 pm 
 
 

Further details from Fanny Middleton, 01980 671645, 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

 

SPTA NEWS 
 

For Salisbury Plain Training Area News, giving times of live firing, current and  
upcoming exercises go to 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter 

mailto:fannysurtees@btinternet.com
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/salisbury-plain-training-area-spta-newsletter
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 Enford Camera Club 

Thursday 4
th
 April 2019 8.00pm to 9.30 pm 

at Enford Village Hall, SN9 6DD 
Tickets £3 including free refreshments. 

 
To reserve a seat, please  

e-mail enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com 
 

This evening’s meeting will be a practical, so please bring along your 
cameras as we will be looking at panning techniques to take photos of 

moving objects.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo: Water Lane by Liz White  
 

Please bring along your photos of the Enford Red Kites (or any other  
flying birds).  

 

The camera club charge only £3 per evening. You don’t have to join the 
club, just turn up for the night.  

 
 

Contact enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com for more information.  
 

Enford & Avon Valley Youth Club 

Join us every Friday 6pm-8pm Phoenix Hall Netheravon 

mailto:enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com
mailto:enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com
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Do you enjoy making and creating? 
 

If you enjoy hobbycraft, be it with wool, fabric, beads, felt, paper etc.         
then please come and join us at The Swan on Tuesday mornings  

10.00am - 12.00noon 
 

Any craft medium you may be interested in will be very welcome. 
Feel free to bring along any samples of your creations to show and  

share (or just yourself). 
 

Anybody who may be slightly interested is more than welcome! 
 

For more information contact Jacki Brightman—01980 671598 
 

 

 

ENFORD DEFIBRILLATOR 
 The  defibrillator is in a yellow box on the wall of 

 
Hill House, 9 Longstreet, SN9 6DD                Grid Ref  SU142515. 

  
It is located in the centre of Enford 25m north of The Swan next to the 

parish notice boards. 
  

If you think you need to use the defibrillator call 999.  
The Emergency Service will give you the code to get into the cabinet.  

YOU CAN READ MORE ABOUT IT AT WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG WHERE YOU 

WILL ALSO FIND A LINK TO A SHORT VIDEO SHOWING YOU HOW TO USE IT. 

CONTRACT BRIDGE/WHIST GROUP         
THE PHOENIX HALL, NETHERAVON 

EVERY MONDAY AFTERNOON 2-4pm  
£2 PER SESSION. TEA/COFFEE INCLUDED.              

NO JOINNG FEE. CAKES ACCEPTED! 
 

WE’RE HERE FOR BEGINNERS TOO.  TUITION BOOKS FOR SALE @£2.50. 
 

EXPERIENCED PLAYERS WELCOME TO HELP TEACH BRIDGE TO BEGINNERS.                                         
THIS IS A FUN GROUP WHO PLAY FOR ENJOYMENT. 

 

EXPERIENCED PLAYERS ARE ALSO WELCOME TO BRING A 4SOME (AND A TABLE) IF YOU  
HAVE FRIENDS WHO PLAY REGULARLY. 

Organiser: Alan Wood TEL: 01980 671265  

http://WWW.ENFORDNEWSLETTER.ORG
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Dates for Enford Parish Council Meetings in 2019. 
 
Meetings are held in the VILLAGE HALL and start at 7.30pm unless otherwise stated. 
 
DATE:     MEETING: 
 

Tuesday, April 9th     Parish Council 
 

Tuesday, May 14th    Parish Council A G M - 6.30pm 
    Annual Parish Meeting - 7.30pm 
 

Tuesday, June 11th    Parish Council 
 

Tuesday, July 9th     Parish Council 
 

Tuesday, September 10th   Parish Council 
 

Tuesday, October 8th    Parish Council 
 

Tuesday, November 12th   Parish Council 
 

Tuesday, December 3rd    Precept only meeting 
 

Tuesday, December 10th  Parish Council 

MORE VOLUNTEERS  
NEEDED IN WILTSHIRE 

TO LISTEN TO CHILDREN READ 
IN PRIMARY SCHOOLS 

 

Can you spare an hour or two 
a week to listen to children 
read in a primary school?  
The reading charity 
Schoolreaders is looking for 
volunteers to carry out this 
important role. 
 

Our volunteers find the 
scheme incredibly rewarding, 
knowing that a few hours 
helping a child learn to read 
each week can have such a 
great impact on their life 
chances.  
 

Please visit the website 

www.schoolreaders.org  to 
join or call 01234 924111 for 

further information. 

http://www.schoolreaders.org
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Mobile Library Service  
 

The mobile library visits Enford, Water Lane every four weeks on a Friday  
3.45 – 4.10pm.  

 

For adults, there is a large range of information, books and novels, ranging from 
the latest thriller to best-selling autobiographies, cookery and gardening.  There 
is also a wide selection of large print and talking books. 
 

If you are a parent with young children, you will find a great range of picture 
books and story CDs for them to enjoy; there are information books and plenty of 
exciting reading for older children as well. 
 

There is access to the whole county stock through the Wiltshire Libraries online  
catalogue.  Books, audio books and DVDs can be requested on the mobile or 
online and collected by customers from the mobile library.  All children’s stock 
can be requested free of charge with a small fee for adult requests.  You can 
also use your membership card at any Wiltshire library and return books to the 
mobile library. 
 

 It is free to join and there are no fines for overdue books on the mobile 
library. 

 It's easy to join, just bring along proof of your name and address and the 
friendly Mobile Manager will sign you up straight away – they are always 
happy to help.  

 The mobile has full accessibility and is fitted with a customer lift. 
 

 Future stop dates:- 
Apr 12 and May 10, June 7, July 5, August 2 AND 30 

More information about the mobile library service is available online at  
http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/MobileLibrary/ 

*THEFT IN OUR VILLAGE!* 
 

There have recently been thefts from people’s 
sheds and also of oil. 

Please be alert for unusual activity in your own 

garden and your neighbours’ gardens 

and, if possible, keep sheds locked. 

  

http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/MobileLibrary/
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Rights of Way Improvement Community Project 
 

If you are interested in improving our Rights of Way (footpaths) around 
the village then this is an exciting opportunity to get involved! 
 

Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling is leading a project to improve the access and usage 
of the Rights of Way in the community, offering increased activity and 
health and social benefits for everyone. 
 

If you belong to one of the following groups or are just interested to find 
out more then please come along to a Start-up Workshop  
being held on 15 May 2019:- 
 

 Town and Parish Councils 
 Walking, Cycling and Equestrian Groups 
 Youth Groups 
 Schools 
 Ludgershall and Tidworth Men’s Shed 
 Tidworth, Bulford and Netheravon Garrison 
 Land Owners (Private, Commercial and MOD) 
 

It is planned that the Summer Programme will run from June to Septem-
ber, with a further Progress Review Workshop in October. 
 

Start-up Meeting 
 

Wednesday 15
th

 May 
 

Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall 
 

7-8pm  
 

(tea & coffee served from 6.30) 
 

For further information please contact Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling by email 

at  ian.blair-pilling@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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The Village Hall 10th Anniversary June 2019 – Save the Date! 
Time flies and it is almost ten years since the new Village Hall was opened in  

June 2009.   
 It has been a great success and is used by many clubs and classes, as well as being a 

very popular venue for children’s parties,  
anniversaries,  
weddings and  

birthdays! 

 

 

                

 

The Committee would like to invite everyone to a  
10th Anniversary Party on  

Friday 7th June 6.00 p.m. to 8.00 p.m.     
Drinks and small eats will be provided by the Committee to say “Thank 
You” to everyone for their support over the past ten years and to raise a 

glass to the next decade!   
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BLACK ROD and BEHIND THE SCENES IN THE  
PALACE OF WESTMINSTER 

 

A Talk by Lt Gen D Leakey CMG CVO CBE  
 

Black Rod 2011 – 2018 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

General David Leakey, who retired recently as Black Rod, or to use the full title,  
Gentleman Usher of the Black Rod, will give a talk on  

Saturday 27th April at Enford Village Hall.   
 

Money raised from the talk will go to ABF The Soldiers’ Charity. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
He gives a fascinating and amusing insight to the role of Black Rod, which is so much more 
than just the ceremonial role at the State Opening of Parliament and banging on the door to 
summon the House of Commons to the House of Lords. He also reveals a good deal of the 
goings-on behind the scenes in the Parliamentary corridors but promises not to mention 
Bercow or Bullying, unless provoked, and certainly not Brexit!  He comes from a distinguished 
military family with two Victoria Crosses and had an amazing career himself after reading law 
at Fitzwilliam College, Cambridge.  
 

Tickets £15 a head to include a glass of wine and light bites beforehand.  

 

To book a place, please contact: 
  

Tony Blanch 01980 671307 or Judy D’Arcy Irvine 01980 670501  
 

Cash or cheques (made out to ‘ABF The Soldiers’ Charity’) can be paid on the night at the 
door. 

 

Doors open at 6.00 p.m. for the talk 6.30 - 8.00 p.m, including questions at 7.30 after 
a 10 min break. 

There are only 100 tickets available, so book early to avoid disappointment! 
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                                              April Fools’ Day  

 
April Fools' Day (or All Fools' Day) is commemorated annually, mainly in western  
countries, on April 1st, by means of practical jokes and hoaxes. The jokes and their  
victims are called April fools. Historically, the custom of setting aside a day to play 
harmless pranks upon one's neighbour has been fairly common worldwide. In the UK, 
an April Fool joke is revealed by shouting "April fool!" at the recipient, who becomes 
the "April fool”, the joking ceases at noon and a person playing a joke after midday is 
considered the "April fool" themselves.  
The origins are uncertain and differ from country to country. One theory in England 
relates to Chaucer’s Canterbury Tales (1392) but the first known British reference is in 
1686, by John Aubrey, referring to "Fooles holy day".  An April Fish (Poisson d’Avril) is 
referenced in French poetry in 1508, possibly the first reference to the celebration in 
France. Some suggest that April Fools' originated because during the Middle Ages,  
New Year's Day was celebrated on March 25 in most European towns, and those who  
celebrated New Year's Eve on January 1 made fun of those who celebrated on other 
dates by the invention of April Fools' Day. In 1539 a Flemish poet wrote of a nobleman 
who sent his servants on foolish errands on April 1 and in the Netherlands, the origin of 
April Fools' Day is often attributed to the Dutch victory at Brielle in 1572, where the 
Spanish Duke Álvarez de Toledo was defeated. Some believe the origins may go back 
to the Genesis flood narrative. 
 
The media are only too willing to join in the hoaxing for example: 

 
 
 
On April 1, 1698, several people were tricked into going 
to the Tower of London to "see the Lions washed” and the 
following is An 1857 ticket to "Washing the Lions" at the 
Tower of London in London 
 
 
 
 

1957: The BBC’s classic April Fool's Day joke was an 
item showing concern over the endangered spaghetti 
crop 
 
 
 
1962: Sweden’s only TV broadcaster had its technical 
expert inform the public that, thanks to new technology, viewers could convert their 
existing black and white sets to display in colour by pulling a nylon stocking over their 
TV screen.  The mesh would cause the light to bend in such a way that it would appear 
as if the image was in colour. 

 
1996: Taco Bell took out a full-page advertisement in six major 
newspapers announcing it had bought the Liberty Bell, an iconic 
symbol of American independence, in an effort to reduce the  
national debt. They said they would call it the Taco Liberty Bell. 
 
 
 
2008: Terry Jones (of Monty Python fame) hosted a documentary, 

The Flying Penguins, as an episode of the BBC’s natural history 
series, Miracles of Evolution. It claimed to show remarkable  

footage of penguins flying.  Jones said when the weather took a 
turn for the worse, the penguins took to the air and flew  

thousands of kilometres to the rainforests of South America where 
they “spend the winter basking in the tropical sun.” 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Practical_joke
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hoax
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Netherlands
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Brielle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Genesis_flood_narrative
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tower_of_London
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Tower_of_London
http://www.svtplay.se/
https://www.news.com.au/world/taco-bell-icelandic-pies-drawn-into-meat-scandal/story-fndir2ev-1226588862952
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Liberty_Bell
https://twitter.com/pythonjones
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FUN FOOTBALL SESSIONS (Age 5yrs to 11yrs) 
 

EVERY SATURDAY MORNING  
(during school term time) 

  

AT ENFORD VILLAGE HALL   
 

10 until 11 am     £2.50 a session 
 

For the dates for the next coaching sessions or further  
information please contact Steve Todd on 01980 670934  

 

Any child who wants to take part should be aged between 5 and 11     
years old and they should bring their own shin pads, suitable footwear  

and a drink. 
 

FA Level 1 and 2 Coaches, CRB checked  

 

      

 

 

 Do you have some time to spare to support local 
older people?   

 
Information about all our roles can be found: 

 on our website www.ageukwiltshire.org.uk or  

 by calling our office on  01380 727767  

 or emailing us at volunteering@ageukwiltshire.org.uk  
 

Whatever your reason for volunteering, we’d be delighted to hear from you.   

COME AND JOIN US 
  FOR  AN EVENING OF 

DARTS 
 

Every Wednesday 8.30pm  
at The Swan 

Hope to see you there! 

  

http://www.ageukwiltshire.org.uk
mailto:volunteering@ageukwiltshire.org.uk
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Recent Parish Council Achievements 

Your Parish Councillors give their time voluntarily, working to improve our local area.  
Here are a couple of their achievement over the last few weeks. 

 

Cllrs Jane Young,  
Mark Hiskett and  
Richard Roberts  
installed a new  

basketball board in the 
Enford playpark 

 

 

 

 

 

Cllrs Bruce Waight and Richard Roberts  
supported by Mort Burdick clear the shrubbery 
in preparation for the Speed Indicator Device 

(SID) 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Cllrs Jane Young and Richard Roberts with  

Alan Young, Speedwatch Coordinator  
install the SID 
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Little Phoenix Toddlers  

 

We meet during term time  

every Monday morning  

(excluding Bank Holidays) at  

Phoenix Hall Netheravon 9am to 11:30am  

£1.50 per family  

Parents, babies and toddlers all welcome 

Contact Alice at awootton1@hotmail.co.uk 

Netheravon Library   
 

 

Netheravon Library (on High Street) is open on  
 

Mondays 1pm to 7pm and  
Thursdays 1pm to 5pm.   

 

There is a good selection of children’s and adults’ fiction and non-fiction 
books. 

   
 

DVDs and audio books can be hired and there is a computer for public use.   
 

Come and discover the delights of your local library.  
  

Dorothea Georgeson 
07764 202 909 

 

 

ST MARK’S GOSPEL LIVE! 
 

A dramatic performance 
by Canon Gerald Osborne 

with Rev Colin Heber-Percy 
 

 

“Gerald Osborne’s brilliant acting brought the life and suffering of Jesus ALIVE.”   
“So much drama, a stunning performance.”  “A remarkable evening…a tour de force.” 

 

Tuesday 16
th

 April 7.00 p.m. 
All Saints’ Church Durrington 

 

  Free entry: all welcome 
Interval refreshments 

Retiring collection 

mailto:awootton1@hotmail.co.uk
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Request for Old Photographs of Enford  
 

Have you seen the Historical Awareness Information Board that has  
recently been installed at Upavon?  

 
Enford Parish Council have agreed to 
install up to two similar boards in  
Enford showing some of the historic 
sites in and around Enford.  
Enford Camera Club have agreed to 
take this on as a project. We are 
therefore requesting old photographs 
of Enford which could be suitable for 
the information board. Specifically, we 
are looking for any old photographs 
that are more than 50 years old and 
show any buildings in Enford and  
surrounding areas such as churches, 
chapels, shops, pubs, schools,  
blacksmiths, garages etc. 

 
 

Please can you send scanned copies of them to 
enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com 

If you are not able to scan them, can you email me at the above address and  
I can arrange to scan any that we could use. 

Summer Fete at Enford 
 

Over the last few years, the Enford, Chisenbury and Coombe Fete Committee 
has seen its membership drop by half, principally due to house moves away 
from the area.  Over the last year the current Committee have tried to attract 
sufficient new members who are able and willing to fill the necessary organisa-
tional roles to make the running of the fete sustainable.  Our thanks go to those 
who have stepped forward but sadly, and despite considerable effort, we have 
been unable to enlist sufficient new members to take the fete forward. 
 

As a result, the current Committee have decided that the only course of action is 
for them to stand down as regards the organisation of a summer fete in Enford.  
The current Committee will however, continue to organise the Halloween 
and Fireworks Event at the end of October and to continue in its  
stewardship of the Enford Community Fund for the foreseeable future. 
 

The Committee ask that if there is a group within the Parish who would like to 
put forward a viable plan to organise and run a summer event in Enford, that 
they get in touch as there is funding and equipment available along with  
considerable expertise and willingness to help from the outgoing Committee. 
 

In the first instance, please contact Amanda Farrow 
(Amanda.farrow@chisenbury.co.uk) 

mailto:enfordcameraclub@btinternet.com
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19 & 20 September 2020 www.berwickstjohncountryfayre.co.uk/ 

 

The 2nd Tractor and 4x4  

Grand Tour of the Salisbury Plain 

Sunday 28th April 2019  

By kind permission of the MoD, the Committee, Wiltshire Grain and Devizes Young Farmers  

 
Bruce Waight, of Compton Farm, Enford and Richard Pocock of Manor Farm,  

Berwick St John have already planned the route which will be different from that of last 
year when over 200  vehicles took part and over &7,000 was raised for the Stars Appeal 

(photos on website).  
 

Approx 35miles with a lunch stop in the centre of the plain.  

Entry £20 includes lunch 

Breakfast baps will be available at Wiltshire Grain courtesy of Devizes 

Young Farmers and hot drinks later in the afternoon. 

All proceeds will be donated to the Salisbury District Hospital  

Stars appeal MRI Scanner Campaign  

Entry forms can be downloaded from www.berwickstjohncountryfayre.co.uk/ 

Contact:  

Richard Pocock mailto:rjbpocock@btinternet.com   

Mobile: 07821 184799 

Show secretary:  

Louise Hall, Manor Farm, Berwick St John, Shaftesbury, Dorset SP7 0EX 

Telephone 01707 828272          Email: mailto:louise_t_hall@yahoo.co.uk  

file:///C:/Users/Sue/Documents/Enford%20Newsletter/2019-20/April%202019/www.berwickstjohncountryfayre.co.uk/
file:///C:/Users/Sue/Documents/Enford%20Newsletter/2019-20/April%202019/www.berwickstjohncountryfayre.co.uk/
mailto:rjbpocock@btinternet.com
mailto:louise_t_hall@yahoo.co.uk
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On Friday May 3rd 2019  
7.15pm for 7.30pm 

                          

 St Michael & All Angel’s Church, Figheldean  
proudly presents another entertaining evening  

and  an all-round musical experience with  
 

Livery Road  
 

Featuring Folk, Sea ShantieS, 50’S/ 60’S, comical  
and sing-a-long 
 an ideal mix!! 

 

Suggested donation on the door - £10 Adult / £2.50 Child to 14.  
 

Seating Price includes a wide range of ‘nibbles’ 
but please bring your own tipple and glasses. 

 

Please contact Trevor on 670153 to reserve your seat (s) or  
trevorwoodbridge_5@outlook.com  

so that we have an idea of numbers for catering, tables and seating. 
 

There will be a raffle (of course!) and any donations  
as prizes would be very welcome - thanks! 

 

*All proceeds to help our running costs and  
keeping our church welcoming*  

mailto:trevorwoodbridge_5@outlook.com
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 ENFORD VILLAGE – DOG MESS BINS 

This image represents the bins available for bagged dog mess in the  
village. They have been paid for by the Parish Council who also pay for 
their regular emptying.  This is to try keep the kerbs, walks and paths etc. 
around the village as clean and pleasant as possible for everyone to  
enjoy.   

Please clean up after your dog and use these bins provided.   

Thank you. 

This map is for representational purposes only and not to scale. 
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 ENFORD PARISH COUNCIL (For future meetings see p11) 
 

Abridged Draft Minutes of the meeting of 12th March 2019 
 

The meeting was opened at 7.35pm by Cllr Roberts 
Firstly, Cllr Roberts informed the Council of the recent, sad death of Stan Bagwell.  He had 
been a very active and passionate Parish Councillor for many years, turning his hand to  
whatever situation arose as well as dealing primarily with Roads and Highways.  His cremation 
will take place at Salisbury Crematorium on 26th March at 11.30 am followed by a wake at the 
Village Hall. No flowers please, instead any donations will go to a mental health charity.   
Donations can be made either at the Crematorium or through Will Case & Partners Funeral 
Parlour, tel 01908 623204. 
19/020 Public Questions 
-i. - Norman Beardsley raised two matters with the Parish Council.  Firstly, Bridleway no 8 off 
Water Lane. This is much reduced in width and accessibility due to overgrown vegetation as 
well as fly-tipping. It would appear to be local as there were large lumps of broken concrete, 
possibly once a path. Secondly the state of No 73 Fifield which hasn’t been lived in for circa  
3 years. It is a listed building owned by the MOD but let to the Spencer family. Cllr Hiskett said 
he believed this was part of the Spencer’s agricultural tenancy with the the MoD and that there 
had been a long-running dispute regarding this tenancy. 
ii – Mike Germany attended and had 5 points to make. (ii.i) There is still no salt bin at the top of 
the lane to Fifield from the A345. (ii.ii) he commented that due to the recent inclement weather, 
the dog mess problem appeared to have been reduced. (ii.iii) Where he had previously tried to 
clear drainage pipes between Enford and Coombe no further work had happened and there 
was a small pond in the middle of the field. Wiltshire Council have visited the site and they 
know the drain needs rodding/or jet-washing but no work has yet been done. Cllr Harbottle has 
been informed by two locals that the drain goes into the river but Mike Germany says this is not 
the case.  (ii.iv) On Fifield Lane mud, branches and general muck is being washed down from 
the A345 to the little bridge creating a filthy area. Cllr Harbottle was able to report that this 
problem was on the Parish Steward’s list for being dealt with on the following day. (ii.v) Mike 
Germany also commented on the main path in Coombe and the ditch having been cleared and 
asked why this couldn’t be done in Fifield. This clearance was done to try and stop the natural 
water course flooding a resident’s house. Cllr Roberts suggested Mike should contact WC  
direct to try and get a response from them on these matters however he chooses to attend the 
Parish Council meetings. Cllrs have done and are doing everything they can to resolve these 
issues with WC but the Parish cannot force a response from Wiltshire Council. 
iii.- Cllr Roberts welcomed both Martin Webb of the Camera Club and Sylvie Clayden who has 
been working with Pewsey Area Board on the Pewsey Vale Historic Awareness Project. This 
involves the production of Information Boards with a local map pinpointing specific areas of 
interest, historic facts, archaeological information etc. It is hoped to raise local awareness,  
increase local business and local tourism. The boards themselves have a physical lifespan of 
circa 10 years and come with an anti-graffiti coating. A sample board was shown and Sylvie 
explained that the layout could be ‘played’ with, the focus for different locations can be moved 
and different subjects (historic remains, walks, rare flowers, birds etc) could be highlighted with 
QR codes. On accessing these you would then go through to the (village) website which gives 
more detailed information. The QR code system is up and running but still being tweaked. This 
is all done on a ‘not for profit’ basis. The boards have a similar basic layout and can carry circa 
1,000 words in a standard font. The larger size board would be in the region of £230. Martin 
Webb then showed the preliminary work he had done on a board for Enford whose most likely 
position would be at the bottom of Enford Hill by the bus stop. It was thought the Church might 
also like to have its own board and Cllr Hiskett who is the PCC representative will contact the 
Church Wardens. Following a short discussion the Council agreed to proceed with the project.  
Cllr Waight offered to assist with the costs through a charity grant.  Whilst no time scale was 
set, Cllr Roberts suggested it would be nice to have the boards in place for the Summer. 
19/023 Unitary Council Matters 
- WCllr Ian Blair-Pilling reported that the WC budget has been passed in the last week or so.  
Wiltshire have managed to balance the budget without using their reserves whilst catering for 
increased demand in services and no longer receiving a grant from central government.  They  
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have increased the Council Tax by 2.99%.  WC will be investing £21 million in the highways  
resurfacing programme across the county in 2019/20 plus the £8 million fund for potholes, minor 
patching, white lining, weed removal, sign replacement and other activities to improve the County’s 
roads. 
WC is also investing £12m over the next 2 years to replace the old sodium streetlights with LED 
lights which will help save over £1m a year in electricity costs as well as reducing CO2 emissions by 

1,770 tCO2 p.a. The LED lighting has a dimming capability and lights will be dimmed after 11pm. 
WCllr Ian Blair-Pilling was pleased to report good news in other service areas, for example, 
98% of children are being allocated a place at their first choice of secondary school.  The 
Council is also continuing to invest in children’s health and is one of very few Councils in the 
Country to provide free swimming for the under 16s during the school holidays. He announced 
that Wiltshire still have the same number of swimming pools as in 2009 when Wiltshire Council 
was created. Added to this several of these swimming pools are newly built or totally  
refurbished – notably the one in Pewsey which was recently re-opened.  
-Electoral Review.  From May 2021 Enford will no longer be under the Tidworth Area Board but 
will come under the umbrella of the newly created ‘Avon Valley’ along with Fittleton,  
Netheravon and Figheldean. 
Paths for All.  WCllr Ian Blair-Pilling raised again the Public Rights of Way (PRoWs)  
Community Project.  The aim is to improve the use of and access to PRoWs in the Tidworth 
Area Board’s community area by developing and utilising community resources in a  
collaborative manner that will offer health and social benefits to the participating groups and the 
community as a whole.  Those involved are the Tidworth Area Board, the WC Rights of Way 
staff, town and parish Councils, user groups (walking, cycling and equestrian) land owners 
(private and commercial), youth groups, schools, Ludgershall and Tidworth Men’s Shed (Mike 
Giles) and the Tidworth, Bulford and Netheravon Garrisons.  It is hoped to integrate all ages 
and differing groups of people to clear, use, have greater awareness of and take responsibility/
ownership for the PRoWs and encourage more outdoor activity resulting in healthier and more 
social lifestyles.  The Area Board is raising a start-up fund of £6,000 for the first year and  
subsequent years of funding is expected to come from Parish Councils, participating groups 
and grants.  The first ‘workshop’ will be on 15th May in Collingbourne Ducis Village Hall  
between 7 and 8 pm to discuss and develop the best way forward.  The meeting is actually the 
first hour of the Area Board meeting.  The Summer programme will run from June to  
September and on 3rd October there will be another meeting to review progress and discuss 
the Winter programme.  Cllr Hiskett stated that he intended to attend this workshop.   
Cllr Christie-Rundle has offered to ensure space in the Newsletter to give the project as much 
publicity as possible. 
19/027 Matters Arising 
iii. Update on the Speed Indicator Device (SID).  Cllr Roberts thanked everyone who had 
helped to install the SID – Cllr Waight, Mort Burdick, Cllr Graham Wright (Durrington),  
Cllr Young and Alan Day of the Community Speedwatch Group. There have already been 
many positive messages by phone and email as to its effect, even asking for a second SID at 
the southern end of the village. 
- iv. Moving the Salt Bin from Grants Road to Fifield.  After a brief discussion it was agreed that 
a new salt bin (circa 140L) should be purchased and installed at around £150.00 + VAT.   
Cllr Hiskett proposed the purchase and this was seconded by Cllr Christie-Rundle with all other 
Cllrs agreeing. 
vii. Information Boards.  This was discussed with all Cllrs agreeing it was a good idea for the 
village – see Public Questions 19/020.iii.  
- viii. New dog mess bin for Water Lane. The Council had discussed this matter previously and 
it was agreed to proceed with the purchase of another dog mess bin to be installed in  
Water Lane.  The proposer was Cllr Holdway and this was seconded by Cllr Cliffe-Roberts. 
19/035 Any Other Business   
Cllr Harbottle announced his resignation from the Parish Council having served the village for 
 6 years.  Cllr Roberts, on behalf of the Parish Council, said a huge thank you to him for his 
years of persistent work with Wiltshire Council for Enford.  It is often a thankless task but he 
has been a very valuable member of the P.Council and his commitment will be missed. 
19/036 Next Meeting Tuesday 9th April 2019 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall 
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The Enford Community Fund  
Funding is available to help projects/events in the Parish of Enford (which includes  
East and West Chisenbury, Coombe, Fiffield and Littlecott). 
 

Applications for awards must be made to the treasurer, Amanda Farrow, by email or  
letter, no later than the first day of the award month (March and September). 
amanda.farrow@chisenbury.co.uk or 537 East Chisenbury. 
 

The following guidelines will be followed in allocating funds: 
1. Awards will be considered every 6 months in March and September. 
2. Awards will be made for individual projects and are not designed to allow  

awardees to become reliant on the award on an annual/regular basis. 
3. Awards will be made to causes that benefit the community and not specific  

individuals. 
4. No awards will exceed £1,000. 
5. For any award to be made, there must be agreement by at least 75% of the  

Committee. 

A few photos from 23rd March - the hunt visiting Enford 
Church for refreshments.  
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WILTSHIRE WILLOW: 
LOGS AND FIREWOOD FOR SALE 
Seasoned and split logs, kindling and  

firewood 

Ideal for wood-burning stoves and open fires 
*Trailer loads for £85.00  *Weekend bags for £20.00 

Kindling on request. 

To order your free delivery, please call Martin on 07788 429772 

Ring Donna  

on 

07711 579403 

Servicing, MoT tests and Repairs for 
Classic Cars as well as Modern  

 
Telephone: 01980 670348 
 
www.themotorgarage.co.uk 
enquiries@themotorgarage.co.uk 
 
Netheravon, Salisbury, Wiltshire, SP4 9RH 
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18 The Bluestone Centre, Sunrise Way, Solstice Park, Amesbury, Wiltshire,  

SP4 7YR 
T: 01980 258472     E: equidae-equineservices@outlook.com 

 

 

We sell a variety of 

Equine Feed, Supplements and Health Care Products 

Field and Stable Accessories 

High Viz items 

 Equine and Small Animal Bedding 

Poultry Feed, Oyster Shell and Grit 

Dog and Cat Feed 

Small Animal Feed 

If you require something not in stock, let us know and we will try 

to get it for you. 

 

Also Available 

Rug Wash and Reproofing Service 

Horse Trailer Hire 

Delivery can be arranged for larger orders 

 

Opening Times  

Monday and Tuesday 5.00pm – 7.00pm 

Wednesday 1.30pm – 7.00pm 

Thursday and Friday 8.30am – 6.00pm 

Saturday 9.00am – 5.30pm 

Sunday 10.00am – 2.00pm 
 

A SELECTION OF BRANDS AVAILABLE 

NAF - PURE FEEDS – BAILEYS – DENGI – SPILLERS - DODSON & HORRELL - AL-

LEN & PAGE  THUNDERBROOK – SARACEN - TOP SPEC – MOLLICHAFF – 

CHUDLEYS – SKINNERS -   PEGASUS – MENDIP - NATURAL FLAKE - NEDZ BED 

– EASIBED – AUBICHICK - BLISS – PILLOW WAD 

mailto:equidae-equineservices@outlook.com
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Prix Fixe  
 

Our fab Prix Fixe menu is still available Wednesday—Friday lunch times &  
Wednesday, Thursday evenings! 

2 courses for £20 
3 courses for £25 

We also offer sensible ’lunchtime sized’ glasses of paired wines for each course 
 

We would love to remind everyone that the pub is now open Wednesday – Sunday 
 

01980 671124 
 

ENGLISH COUNTRY GARDENS 
Garden & lawn maintenance, hedge and tree work, fences, driveways & weed control 

Garden waste removed. 

Qualified, fully insured and licensed, 23 years experience 
 

WE SUPPLY 
Mushroom compost, manure, Pro Grow, woodchips, gravel, stone & scalpings 

Loads of logs by size: £80, £140, £180 

                All seasoned & dry native species. 

      Can stack 

                     Bags of kindling: £4.50 or 5 bags for £20 
 

Call or text Nick on 07835299247 

Free Delivery 
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Carpentry & Joinery 
Building Works & Maintenance 

Bathrooms and Kitchens 
 

Please Call 
01980 630545 

Or 
07759 586162 

 

“PAMCAKES” 
 

Bespoke Cakes for your special 
occasions (any age group).  

Traditional and 3D, cupcakes and 
some Wedding Cakes.  See my FB 
page “pamcakes of netheravon”  

for more details & website 
pamcakesofnetheravon.co.uk 

     pamcakes@writeme.com or call 
07919656141  

  

Oil Boiler Servicing  
Commissioning & Repairs 

 

Call Graham C Brown & Son 
01980 622737      

 
Fully Qualified                    Fully Insured  
 
 

Experienced Technician 
 

SEAN DEVINE  
PAINTER & DECORATOR  

Free estimates.   

Fully insured. 
For local professional service call: 

07870 454884  or 01980 630864  
email: sean.devine2@outlook.com 

 

Kate Robinson Flowers 
Award winning wedding and 

event florist.  

Stylish and elegant arrangements 

for venues, church and bridal party  

Call Kate on 07906 580361 

Or go to:  

www.katerobinsonflowers.co.uk 

M NASH & P WILKINS 
 

ALL LANDSCAPING WORK  
UNDERTAKEN 

*FENCING* 
*PATIOS*PATHS*PONDS* 

*BRICKWORK* 
*HEDGECUTTING* 

*GARDEN CLEARANCE* 
*GRASSCUTTING* 

 

Tel:  MIKE 01980 635324 

mailto:benford08@btinternet.com
http://www.katerobinsonflowers.co.uk/
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Tel: 01980 655552 
Fax: 01980 
652351 
 

PETS, PANELS, AGGREGRATE 
 

BUILDING,GARDENING & DIY  

Bits & Pieces (Durrington Ltd) 

 

Proprietors: P & M Conn 
 

37 – 39 Bulford 
Road, Durrington 
Wiltshire SP4 8DL 
 

S.O. CHIMNEY  

SWEEPING 
 

 Camera Surveys 
 Birds Nests Removed 
 Fully Insured 
 NCSSA Registered 
 Friendly Local Service 
 Cowls Fitted 
 

Call Sean on 07881 206536 
seanoades@hotmail.com 

TIM BUCKLAND 

BOILER MAINTENANCE 
  

FOR SERVICE AND BREAKDOWNS 
 

Friendly and efficient service 
Wide stock of boiler spares in stock 

  
VERY COMPETITIVE PRICES 

  
Also AGAs and RAYBURNs serviced 

  
Tel:   01980 551386  

CHIMNEY SWEEPING & SURVEYS 
POTS&COWLS FITTED 

FLUE LINER INSTALLATIONS 
BURNER INSTALLATION 

FOR RATES &APPOINTMENTS 
CALL PETE ON 07432 899715 

01672 811650 
www.southernchimneyservices.co.uk 
southernchimneyservices@gmail.com 

Valleywide Taxis of Pewsey  
now has a lady driver in  

West Chisenbury 
 8 seater and wheelchair  

accessible vehicles available 
 *FREEPHONE*  0800 170 

7575 to book  
Advance bookings can also be 
made via our Facebook Page 

MODERN & TRADITIONALLY 
DESIGNED MEMORIALS 

 M J SLY 
Monumental Stonemason 

  
New Memorials, Additional Inscriptions 

Restorations, Free Home Visits 
Free Brochure 

Marlborough (01672) 516797 
Email:  martin@mjsly.co.uk 
Website:  www.mjsly.co.uk 

 Workshop & Showroom at Pelham Court, 
London Road, 

Marlborough, Wiltshire 
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 ENFORD FOOTBALL CLUB is running weekly  
Saturday morning Junior Football Sessions  

(during school term time)  
Contact Ollie Stagg 01980670634  

for further information and to join in! 

Day Activity Time Contact 

Mon 
Yoga Beginners  
Yoga Intermediate 

6.00pm – 7.15 pm 
7.30pm—9.00pm 

 

Emma Petitt 01980 670510 
yoga@emmapetitt.co.uk  

Tues 
Enford Film Club 
 

4th Tuesday in the 
month  

Doors open 7.00 pm 
Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 01980 670501  

Wed Short Mat Bowls 
7.30 pm – 10.00pm 

October to April 
David Spencer 01980 670526 
spencersgb@yahoo.co.uk 

Thu Pilates 8.45 am – 9.45am 
Nicci Caswell 01980 625245 
nicci@thecaswells.uk 

Thu Camera Club 
8.00 pm – 9.00 pm 
1st  Thursday in the 

month 

Martin Webb 01980 670537 
webb14@btinternet.com 

Thu Gardening Club 
7.00pm – 9.00 pm 

2nd  Thursday in the 
month 

Fanny Middleton 01980 671645 
fannysurtees@btinternet.com  

Fri Yoga  6.30 pm - 8.30 pm  
Andi Baburske  Mob 07935 072893 
email jackiebrown_2@gmx.de  

Sat 
Children’s Football 
Coaching Sessions 

10.00am -11.00 am 
Recreation Ground 

Steve Todd 01980 670934 
STODD@qinetiq.com  

Contact Details: 

Booking Officer 01980 670501 
enfordvillagehall@btinternet.com 
www.enfordnewsletter.org 

 
Chairman   01980 670501 
Grounds Officer  01980 670210 
Maintenance Officer 01980 670526 
 

Private Parties 
Planning a children’s 

party?  

Celebrating a special  

birthday or anniversary?  

The hall is the perfect 
venue for weddings and 

parties! 

mailto:jackiebrown_2@gmx.de
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 VILLAGE COMMITTEES 

PARISH COUNCIL 

Chairman  Richard Roberts    671055 
Vice Chairman Peter Cliffe-Roberts    671676 
Parish Clerk  Elizabeth Harrison    670034 
Councillors  Jane Young             670532 
   Anthony D’Arcy Irvine (Rep Tidworth Area 
   Board/Village Hall)    670501 
   Parochial Church Council)   670510 
   Bruce Waight     670113 
   Pat Holdway     671792 
   Mark Hiskett (PROW)    670955 
   Vick Exley (Police & Neighbourhood Watch) 07870 189235  
   Diane Christie-Rundle     671769 
   Peter Cliffe-Roberts (Planning Committee) 671676 
    
 
 
  

VILLAGE HALL  

Chairman and   Judy D’Arcy-Irvine 
Booking Officer   (670501) 
Vice Chairman  Vacant 
PC Rep        A D’Arcy-Irvine 
Secretary   Vacant 
Camera Club            Jane Young 
Newsletter   Jacqui Elkins 
Property Officer      David Spencer 
Grounds Officer      Hamish Scott-Dalgleish 
Gardening Club  Rosemary Cox 
Short Mat Bowls  David Spencer 
Junior Football Club  Ollie Stagg 
 
 

NETHERAVON SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER  

 
 
Chair           Diane Christie-Rundle       
Vice Chair         Jane Young 
Secretary         Ann Houghton 
Treasurer         Roz Perry 
Advertising         Jeni Scott-Dalgleish  
Village Hall Rep     Jacqui Elkins 
Parish Council Rep    Jane Young 
Compiler:       Sue Cosgrove 
Committee Member   Gay Monk 
    
 
        

Church Wardens  Henry Middleton 
   Sue de Candole 
Treasurer             Tom Hunter 
Secretary             Tom Hunter 
Council Members: Mary Burdick 
            Anastasia Dubovic,  
   Fanny Middleton 

   Tim Edwards  
   Michael Whitaker  
 

Chairman of Governors Mrs Dot Georgeson  
Head Teacher   Ms Lisa Tight 

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL 
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 YOUR DIARY April 2019 (For regular Village Hall dates, see page 34) 

1st Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 2pm 

2nd Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

3rd Wed 
Lent Lunch, 12noon Church Hall Bulford/Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/                         
Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

4th Thu Black box, Blue bin/Hub in the Pub 10am The Swan/Camera Club V. Hall 8pm 

5th Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm/Yoga 6:30pm V. Hall 

6th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p34 

7th Sun Holy Communion, 9.30am Enford Church 

8th Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 2pm 

9th Tue 
SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Parish Council Meeting 7:30pm V. Hall/                                 
Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

10th Wed 
Lent Lunch, 12noon OldSchool Hall Durrington/Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/              
Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

11th Thu Household Waste/Hub in the Pub 10am The Swan/Gardening Club V. Hall 7pm 

12th Fri 
Mobile Library 3:40pm Water Lane/Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm/ 
Yoga 6:30pm V. Hall 

13th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p34/Litter Pick, Central Bus Stop Enford 10:30am 

14th Sun Team Service, Durrington 10:30am  

15th Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 2pm 

16th Tue 
SwanCraft 10am The Swan/St Mark's Gospel Live 7pm, All Saints’ Church Durrington/     
Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

17th Wed 
Lent Lunch, 12noon Milston Hall Milston/Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/                         
Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

18th Thu Black box, Blue bin/Hub in the Pub 10am The Swan 

19th Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

20th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p34 

21st Sun Easter Day, Holy Communion, 9.30am Enford Church 

22nd Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 2pm 

23rd Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Film Club V. Hall 7pm for 7:30pm/Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  

24th Wed Exercise night 6:30pm V. Hall/Darts' night 8:30pm The Swan 

25th Thu Household Waste/Hub in the Pub 10am The Swan 

26th Fri Youth Club Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 6pm 

27th Sat Youth football 10am V. Hall but see p34/Black Rod Talk 6pm, V. Hall 

28th Sun Tractor & 4x4 Event, Salisbury Plain/Evensong, 6pm Enford Church 

29th Mon 
Little Phoenix Toddlers, 9am, Phoenix Hall, Netheravon/ 
Netheravon Library 1pm-7pm/Bridge & Whist Phoenix Hall, Netheravon 2pm 

30th Tue SwanCraft 10am The Swan/Quiz Night 9pm The Swan  


